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Agenda for September 8, 2018 
The September meeting is presented by the Southeast group. 
The meeting will feature a presentation by Nancy R. Hiller.  Nancy is a 
professional woodworker in Bloomington, Indiana. She has written for 
Popular Woodworking, Fine Woodworking, Lost Art Press, Fine 
Homebuilding and other publications.  She has also written several books.  
Her latest is on English Arts and Crafts Furniture.  This will be the subject of 
her presentation.  As you will find out, A&C is much more than Morris Chairs 
and Limbert Tables. 

 

Nancy trained as a furniture maker in England, where she lived for 16 years.  
After earning a City and Guilds of London certificate she worked for Roy 
Griffiths, a Slade School of Art-trained designer, building old pine kitchens at 
his Crosskeys Joinery. She later worked for Millside Cabinetmakers and 
briefly in the carpentry shop of the Imperial War Museum at Duxford Airbase 
before returning to the United States. Here she worked for Wall-Goldfinger 
and Credence Custom Furniture before opening NR Hiller Design, Inc. in 
1995. She has taught cabinetmaking, furniture, and finishing courses at Kelly 
Mehler’s School of Woodworking and Marc Adams School of Woodworking. 
See more about Nancy’s work at https://nrhillerdesign.com/ 
Nancy will have some of her books available for sale at the meeting. 
 

 
  

The Cincinnati Woodworker 
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge 

2018-2019 Meeting Schedule 
September 8, 2018-SE 
Nov. 10, 2018-CAP toy drive-SW 
January 12, 2019-Auction-C 
March 9, 2019-NW 
May 13, 2019-Lunch-NE 
Meeting Time 
Our room opens at 8:30 AM.  The 
meeting is from 9:00 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Please plan to arrive 
on time and stay for the entire 
meeting. 
Support our patrons     
This newsletter’s featured 
sponsor is Wilhelm Lumber.  
Located in Brookville, IN 
Refreshments 
Donuts will be available at the 
meeting.  Please bring your own 
coffee in a cup with a lid.        
Please clean up your spills 
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 Gene “Sparky” Wiggs on 
electrical symbols. 

 Gary Claytor’s table saw jigs. 
 

 Dusty Eling’s cabinetmaker’s 
bench (top only) 
 

Agenda for September 8, 2018 continued 
We have several Methods of Work lined up for the September meeting 
including how to make wooden threads. 

Show and Tell 
At each meeting we have a show and tell of recent projects or techniques by 
members.  If you have projects that you’ve recently made and would like to 
display and present for 3-5 minutes, bring them along.  No reservation needed. 

Membership Dues 
Membership dues are due at the September meeting.  Please see Dick Fisher at 
the meeting or print the membership form in this newsletter and mail it to Dick. 
Don’t forget to pick up your membership card when you pay your dues.  This 
card entitles you to discounts at Wilhelm Lumber, Rockler, Paxton, EB Mueller, 
Frank Miller Outlet, Klingspor, and Hartville Tool.  If mailing your dues, include a 
SASE if you need your card before you can get to a meeting. 
We clean out our mail list after the January meeting, so if you have not paid, 
you will not be getting mailings. 

Christian Appalachian Project Toys & More 
We are nearing our CAP goal for completing the member-made peg games, 
rolling ball turtles, blocks in carts, maze games, airplanes and tool boxes with 
tools. At least sixteen club members were involved in that effort to make or 
modify nearly 2800 parts and assemble them with 1040 commercial parts and 
wood into 200 finished toys. THANKS TO ALL WHO HAVE 
CONTRIBUTED....Thane Lorbach, Larry Saupe, Andy Strain, Howard Renner, 
David Aronoff, Mike Banet, Ron Frame, Terry Hale, Charlie Harte, Dick Lenz, 
John Leonardi, John Libbert, Keith Mealy, Larry Montag, and Herb Retzsch 
Anyone wishing to create additional toys of their own choosing between now 
and the November meeting are encouraged to do so.   Plans are available and 
safety guidelines are on the club web site.  We have some parts (e.g., wheels), 
materials and funds for more materials if you need them. 
http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org/Portals/0/DOCUMENTS/CWC%20T
oy%20Safety%208-24-12%20LS.pdf?ver=2017-09-05-220210-000  
Again this year CAP will be accepting gently used clothing, books, and toys. They 
also need hygiene items: toothpaste, toothbrushes (lots), shampoo, body 
wash/soap, body lotion, lip balm, hand sanitizer, deodorant. All can be brought 
to the November 10th regular club meeting. Anyone who could help deliver all 
items to Mt Vernon, KY the Monday after the November 10th CWC meeting, 
see George Murphy. 
Please bring the Harbor Freight tool freebies to the next meeting.  John 
Leonardi will collect them and place them in the tool totes for  CAP 
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We Need Help 

CWC is a volunteer run organization.  We currently only have about 10% of the membership involved in helping run the 
organization.  As with most things, the more you give, the more you get.  We are currently in need of help in several 
areas 
• NE & SW co-chairs.   Each of the five neighborhood groups organizes one meeting a year.  The co-chairs also 

form the steering team to handle business of the club.    You do not need to be in the geographic areas named 
to help with this.  Please consider co-chairing with Manuel or Bill (see contact information below). 

• Program help.  We are developing a list of potential programs for future meetings.   If you have an idea for a 
speaker or want to hear about a certain topic, please share it with Larry Saupe or Keith Mealy to help us 
populate this list. 

• CAP coordinator    George Murphy would like to step down from being the CAP drive coordinator.   This involves 
interfacing with the CAP staff and making toy plans and information available to club members.  George can help 
with the transition.   We also need some help transporting the November CAP donations down I75 to central 
Kentucky following the November meeting. 

• Web development & maintenance.  Darrell McAnulty has done a tremendous job bringing our club web site 
current with technology.  He would appreciate some help keeping it going forward.  If you have or want to 
develop web-development skills this is a great opportunity.   Many new members have found us via the web 
site. 

• Darrell McAnulty has also been working diligently to update our failing A/V equipment for this year’s 
meetings.  He would like to have an additional person or two to join the A/V team and help make the sight and 
sounds of meetings so everyone can see and hear the programs. 

• Methods of Work. A ‘method of work’ is a short presentation of ideas that you can use in your shop, similar to 
the subscriber shop tips in the front of magazines.   At each meeting we try to have a number of these short 
presentations by members on various topics.  Even if you have a process that you think everyone knows, they 
probably don’t (just look at handy hints published in the magazines each issue).  Sign up at any meeting and 
you’ll be added to the list to present at a future meeting.  Topics can include: Safety, Sharpening, New (or 
handy) tools or materials, Jigs and Fixtures, Finishing or general Shop Tips.   
 
"What is the difference between method and device? A method is a device which you used twice."  George Pólya 
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Classifieds  
• Tim Puckett  (513-519-1178) is selling over 1000 b.f. of Elm that has been solar dried. This includes 2" slabs, some 

16" wide and 8' long.  It is rough sawn.  He is charging $3 b.f. for 8/4 and $2 b.f. for 4/4 but will reduce the price if 
someone takes it all.  He also has some hickory to sell. 

• Wood artist Don Leman (donleman.com) (614-523-0604) and Sharon Bierman (creator of the AAW annual 
symposium handout books) are moving, and Don is liquidating his entire workshop, selling all equipment and 
accessories.  All items must be paid for and removed by September 8.  Please see 
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/85f44c62cf7023fd358e2dc03/files/7a01af86-aea4-4811-bd57-
9a1836d610dc/for_sale_don_leman.pdf for the inventory of items included in the sale.  Call Don if you are 
interested in purchasing any items.  Located in Columbus. 

• Laureen Niehaus-Beckner (513-237-1169) is looking for a volunteer to build bat houses.  She is a board member 
of The Village Green Foundation in Northside.  They would like 3 bat houses and a Martin house to address their 
mosquito problem in a natural way at their organic community garden.  They have $100.00 for material costs and 
have drawings of what they want.  They are looking for a volunteer with the skills and tools to build these houses. 

• Brad Smith is selling a Sjobergs workbench with storage cabinet.  The bench is 96” long, 23 5/8” deep and 35” 
tall.  It includes 4 bench dog pegs.  The bench is in absolutely perfect condition.  He is asking $1500.00.  He will 
also be liquidating tools in the future.  Contact Brad, at 513-235-6968 or Sharon at sharonsmith0913@gmail.com. 

• Betsy Miglio (bmiglio22@gmail.com) is the co-owner of Arty Party, a company that provides painting and project 
parties.  She is looking for someone to make 18”-24” unfinished pine rounds for customers to paint on.  The cost 
must be $10.00 or less per piece.  (KM-I have told her that there is probably $10.00 just in materials, but that I 
would pass this along.) 

• M. Bohlke Veneer Co. is a lumber/veneer supplier at 8375 N. Gilmore Rd. in Fairfield.  While the retail side of the 
operation is not open yet, Jon Mixell invites you to visit and walk through the facility.  25bf minimums on square 
edge lumber, lumber boules are sold as a whole and live edge table tops are sold individually.   

• Rick Landwehr is selling his father’s Model 10 Delta Contractor’s Saw.  Like new condition, stock fence,  110v 
currently, but can be set to 220v.  Located in Batavia.  $225 or best offer. 513-488-3028 

• Kent Miller (513-486-2071) has about 7000+ lbs. of rough cut red oak ~4/4 slabs ~ 8' long cut from trees in 
Kirtland, OH in 2001.  Most of It is quarter sawn or near quarter sawn and has been stickered and stored (air 
dried) in a garage since 2002.  He can plane it if needed.  Located in West Chester OH.   

Facebook and Website 
Like us on Facebook for timely updates from the club, tips, techniques, and Q&A 
https://www.facebook.com/cincinnatiwoodworkingclub  
Our website has been upgraded.  Follow this link to visit the website.    Thanks to webmater Darrell McAnulty for 
bringing and keeping the web site up to date. 
http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
We have member photos on the website to help us get to know each other.    If you need your photo taken to add or 
update, Dick Lenz, official club photographer, will be doing “portraits” at the meeting.   
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Group Chairs 
The following are neighborhood chairs, responsible for one meeting a year.  If you’d like to help, contact your local chair. 
Central  Jim Baldock, Donald Eling 513-733-3820   513-563-8237 
Southeast  John Libbert, Erik Hassan  513-575-5550   513-504-9812 
Northeast  Manuel Canalas,  (open) 513-774-8272 
Northwest  Ray Ladouceur, Herb Retszch 513-681-6615   513-777-9174 
Southwest  Bill Fee ,(open) 513-292-2875    

Club Contacts 
Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help. 

President & Vice President: (Overall running of the club) 
Keith Mealy      Cell: (513) 300-9559   
Larry Saupe       Cell: (513) 658-1115 

byhammerandhand@yahoo.com 
lesaupe@aol.com 

Education and Competitions Committee  (AKA Gang of Five) 

Dusty Eling dustye@zoomtown.com 

 Larry Saupe lesaupe@aol.com  

James Baldock  baldock@fuse.net  

Gene Wiggs gene.wiggs@gmail.com  

Howard Renner rennovator@fuse.net  
Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues) 

Dick Fisher     Work: (513) 612-2175    dfisher@cincom.com  
 

Member dues are payable each September   New members may join at any time. 
Annual Dues:   Adults $15.00 
 Student $5.00 

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age or handicap. 
Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 

Date: _______ New: ________ Renewal: _____ 
Email: ________________________________________ 
Name: ________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: _______ Zip: _________ 
Home Phone: (___) ________ Work Phone: (___) ________ Cell Phone: (___) ________ 
Mail application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to: (note new address) 

Dick Fisher 
4905 Zion Rd. 

Cleves, Ohio 45002 
 


